
FCTA General Meeting

Minutes
February 16, 2017
4:30 pm: Executive Meeting:  5 pm:  General Meeting
Hope Secondary School
A.
Call to Order – 4:31

1.  Approval of Agenda (Anderson/Araki) - carried

2.  Approval of Minutes: January 11, 2017 (Turner/Anderson)  - carried
B.
School Reports   


AESS: Kempenaar: just returned from a successful trip to Japan; course selection and planning for 2017/18 to begin 

shortly


SCE: Virtue: all good at the school (. Plus a new granddaughter (congrats Karen!).


HSS: Perna: several new hires to relieve class size issues and provide some relief to special ed (including a new 

full-time learning support teacher). Planning for 2017/18 has begun with course selection soon.


BBESS: no report


CES: Lunde: addition of literacy support teacher; some new activities being added


KES: Peters: addition of floating support teacher; all classes are now receiving some measure of support; discussion 

around adding at least two new classrooms to the school to accommodate smaller class size language; Ready-Set-

Learn coming up soon.


HHSES: no report

District: Hrynyk: snow days delayed 1701 report, a very busy time; 21 international students to arrive @ AESS 


shortly. A teacher has been hired to deliver program, but CH feels she does not have the time to invest in that 


program without a significant loss of service to current students.


TTOC: Smith: lack of TTOC keys at some sites (new hires = insufficient keys?) creating a safety hazard when 


the TTOC is not provided with a key; DEO has been informed and will direct the creation of new keys to ensure 


sufficient supply.

C.
Executive/Committee Reports

1. President
Provincial class size/composition language negotiations continue. To date, agreement has been reached on non-enrolling ratios and K – 3 class sizes. Provincial language will apply, except where local language is superior. Members will be voting on any agreement reached between the parties. BCTF directs that members will only participate in planning discussions for 2017/18 staffing decisions that comply with restored language.
Snow days leaves: email received from payroll stating that leaves booked on Feb 6,7, 9, & 10 will not be credited back to staff, even though with the cancellation of classes no TOC would have been required. Amy to follow up with DEO to attempt to reverse this decision…members may need those leave days in the future. Discussion around the need for a written policy to avoid confusion in the future.
2. Pro-D
Money all spent, all TTOC days booked. Getting the Pro-D TTOC days back from the snow days is essential.
3. Treasurer
Currently cash rich as not all district-level transactions have occurred. On budget for expenditures. Our local dues meet the minimum required by the BCTF so DA does not anticipate a need for an increase at the Spring AGM.

Chequing: $103, 756.26

Savings: $20, 386.77

Term Deposit: $50, 000.00

Shares: $46.67
4. Education: no report
5. Operations & Facilities: no report
6. Policy Development: no report
7. Budget Advisory: dipping into surplus this year to cover operations. Reminder we are no longer in funding protection. Costs continue to increase (hydro, gas, exempt staff raises) but are not being funded, so coming out of surplus. The budget will need to be amended significantly to account for the new monies coming from the province.
8. Health and Safety: no report
9. Board Meeting: Carolyn presented her notes from the meeting; no significant decisions were made. The next meeting (Feb 21) to be attended by Karen V.
10. Labour Enhancement Committee: District staff provided with a summary of class size and composition language from the restored language; informed that staff will only be participating in staffing decisions based on the restored language; Superintendent presented a teacher mentoring program opportunity.
11. Aboriginal Education Report: Cheryl Carlson presented on a program she is piloting on residential schools and reconciliation (Gladys) for Grades 3 – 5. She is excited about how it is being received and is looking forward to telling us of the results.
D.
Any Other Business: none
E.      New Business

1. BCTF AGM March 18 – 21, 2017


-Election of delegates (2)  Cheryl Carlson and Ahlbert Dayrit elected to attend.

2. Date of Winter Break-There was a discussion around having the possibility of a set date for the start of the Winter Break everyone.  Discussion centered on the fact that we are currently the same as other districts around us, which was important for teachers, who live out of district and who have children that attend schools in other districts.  Also there were concerns that if it is a set date, what would happen if that day happened to be a Monday.

3. Teacher Tax Benefit: 


Discussion of new federal tax benefit (15% of first $1000 for classroom materials, supplies and equipment), details and how to claim. May be more work than it is worth. Should members decide to take advantage of it, please remember all purchases must be pre-approved by district administration.
F.
Next Meeting: FCTA AGM

Date:
April 20, 2017

Time: 5:00 pm

Location: Harrison Hot Springs Hotel
ADJOURNMENT 5:55 (Dayrit/Peters) carried
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